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STAFF REPORT

 
ACTION REQUIRED

  
Removal of On Street Parking Space for Persons with 
Disabilities:  Bowie Avenue  

Date: February 10, 2010 

To: North York Community Council 

From: Director, Transportation Services Division, North York District 

Wards: Ward 15 – Eglinton - Lawrence 

Reference 
Number: ny10026 

  

SUMMARY 

 

This staff report is about a matter that the Community Council has delegated authority to 
make a final decision, provided that it is not amended so that it varies with City policy or 
by-laws.  

To obtain approval to remove the existing on street disabled persons parking space adjacent 
to 133 Bowie Avenue.  

The removal of the on street disabled parking space will not result in any negative impact, 
as the parking space is no longer being used.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

Transportation Services Division recommends that North York Community Council  

1. Approve the removal of the existing on street parking space for persons with disabilities 
on the south side of Bowie Avenue, between a point 21.2 metres west of Chamberlain 
Avenue and a point 5.5 metres further west thereof.  

FINANCIAL IMPACT  

All costs associated with the removal of the on street disabled persons parking space 
adjacent to 133 Bowie Avenue are included within the Transportation Services Division 
2010 Operating Budget estimate. 
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ISSUE BACKGROUND  

The Transportation Services Division, North York District, was requested by a resident on 
Bowie Avenue, to remove the on street disabled persons parking space adjacent to 133 
Bowie Avenue.  

COMMENTS  

Bowie Avenue is a local residential roadway with a pavement width of approximately 8.5 
metres and has municipal sidewalks on both sides of the roadway.  Currently, alternate side 
on street permit parking exists on Bowie Avenue from 12:00 midnight to 6:00 a.m. 
between April 1 and December 1.  Parking is prohibited at anytime on the south side of 
Bowie Avenue, between December 1 and April 1.  

It has been brought to our attention that the disabled persons parking space which is 
provided in front of 133 Bowie Avenue is no longer required.  The individual for whom the 
space was initially created has moved and the new owner does not require the parking 
space.  Our observations have confirmed that the on street disabled persons parking space 
is no longer being used.  

As such, this division recommends that the on street disabled persons parking space on 
Bowie Avenue be removed.  

CONTACT   

Jack Sinopoli 
Supervisor, Traffic Operations 
Transportation Services Division, North York District 
Tel:  416-395-7467 
Fax:  416-395-7544 
Email:  jsinopol@toronto.ca   

SIGNATURE  

_______________________________ 
Myles Currie, B.A. 
Director   

ATTACHMENTS  

Attachment: Map – Bowie Avenue; Removal of On Street Parking Space for Persons 
with Disabilities (ny10026_map)  


